NOWG/NANPA Monthly Meeting Notes 10/2/03

Participants:

Joe Cocke 

Nancy Fears

Tom Foley 

John Manning

Wayne Milby 

Sandy Tokarek

Bruce Bennett

Jim Castagna

Joanne Edelman

Ann Henderson

Paula Hustead

Karen Mulberry

Beth O’Donnell

Al Wilson

Cassie Yang

NANPA and the NOWG conducted their monthly conference call using the Standing Monthly Meeting Agenda

Process Improvement Plan (PIP) Review

Nothing major to report.

One outstanding item addressed was the process involved in reserving an NPA for future assignment.  There was discussion on the process and criteria to select (reserve) an NPA for future use.

ACTION ITEM:  John Manning will research further on whether an NXX being used as an NPA should never be assigned.  Checking to see if there should be additional wording in the INC guidelines.

There was an NRUF refresher call with the States on reports since NRUFs are now being sent out to the states.

AOCN financial audit report was provided to the FCC.

The grandfathered codes were posted to the NANPA website.  The NANC agreed that the grandfathering issue is now in the FCC’s arena to respond.

NANPA Complaints

No formal NANPA complaints.  However there was a complaint sent to NANPA that was addressed by John Manning.  This will not be shown on the NANPA matrix however should be identified since NANPA did spend time addressing the complaint.

ACTION ITEM:  Karen M. will include on NOWG tracking report

CO Code Administration

All objectives met.  There were no reclamation discrepancies.

Code Administration System (CAS)

Tom Foley gave his report on the CAS/LERG discrepancy report.  There have been very good results.  

The 4th list is due to be posted on October 25, 2003.  Because of a request to post sooner, Tom will try to respond to the request.

ACTION ITEM:  Tom will work on benefits derived from this project.  This will be part of the annual performance review.

Numbering Resource Unitization/Forecasting (NRUF) System

All objective met.  It was noted that the results are better compared to the last busy season during NRUF submissions.

The NRUF is now being sent out to the individual states and the FCC is doing analysis.

State NRUF training was on 9/29/03.

NPA Relief Planning

All measurements met.

Unavailable NXX for assignment conference calls have been very successful and have recovered many NXXs

PA rescinded implementation of the 445 NPA.  The 445 NPA will be placed back into reserved status for the future relief.

NANPA Administration Process/Procedures

The LRN surveys have been sent out and there have been many responses.

ACTION ITEM:  John Manning will highlight the difference in what NANPA asked on the survey and the results compared to what INC has identified as reasons for obtaining additional LRNs.

For all other numbering resources (500, 900, CICs, etc), all measurements were met and there were no outstanding issues.

Number Conservation Activities/Special Projects

With the emphasis on the CAS/LERG discrepancy cleanup, additional wording needs to be added to the INC guidelines to further clarify what Part 1’s need to be submitted.  There has been a small group at the INC created to compile the wording.

NAS user acceptance testing was discussed.  The NAS will be an enhanced system that will do everything that is being done in separate systems today, in one system.  The timeframe for the testing is the 2nd half of December.  Still looking for folks to participate.  Need to have responses by October 8m, 2003.

NOWG wanted to look at preliminary list regarding NAS user group.

ACTION ITEM:  John Manning will resend letter to Jim Castagna.

Next NOWG-NANPA Call is November 8, 2003

